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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director….!
Bring on Fall and Football!!  This is my favorite time of the year!

I really, really, really hate to say this but…..Christmas is right around the corner!!  Not really hate, I do love this time of year, but the shopping…..not so much!  In starting your shopping, keep in mind that there are several ways that you can benefit MCDC at the same time!  Each time you shop through Amazon Smile and choose Marshall Child Development Center, we will receive a percentage from your purchase!  We also have a program called Scrip Cards through which you can purchase gifts cards and MCDC receives a percentage back.  These make great gifts for your older children and out of town family.  The list of cards you can purchase is extensive.  The cards will be delivered here and we will pass them along to you!  Easy peasey!
Simply go to www.shopwithscrip.com and enter the Enrollment Code of 8B665FCL36L76.  Be sure to let us know if you have placed an order.

Check out this parent webinar on children’s gut health:

What is gut health and why is it so important for kids? Find out when you join HealthyChildren.org medical editor Dr. Jennifer Shu and her special guest expert and pediatric gastroenterologist Dr. Christine Waasdorp for a free parent webinar, Gut Health for Kids: Why It’s Important and How to Improve It. Drs. Shu and Waasdorp will explore

• Why good nutrition and gut health are important
• How gut health affects the digestive system and overall development in kids
• How gut health and nutrition affects kids’ brains
• The importance of a healthy gut microbiome
• The difference between prebiotics and probiotics
• Which foods support healthy kids
• Why fiber is important and what fruits and vegetables have functional fibers
• Tips and tricks parents can implement to get their kids to eat fruits and vegetables
• And much more…

Parents are invited to submit questions when they register or during the live event. Dr. Wassdorp will answer as many questions from participants as time allows.

About Your Host
Dr. Jennifer Shu is a practicing pediatrician, author, and mom who lives in Atlanta. She is the Medical Editor of HealthyChildren.org, and co-author of Heading Home with Your Newborn and Food Fights. A frequent guest on national and local television, radio, and web-based programs, Dr. Shu served as the Living Well health expert for CNN.com, has contributed medical information to BabyCenter and WebMD, and serves on the Parents magazine advisory board.

About Our Guest Expert
Dr. Christine Waasdorp Hurtado is the medical director for the gastroenterology team at Children’s Hospital Colorado in Colorado Springs and has received several awards for patient satisfaction, including the Colorado Springs Top Docs award. She developed a nationwide program for pediatric gastroenterology fellows on gastrointestinal physiology and is passionate about educating patients, parents and future providers. She lives in Colorado Springs with her husband and children.

About HealthyChildren.org
The only parenting website backed by 67,000 American Academy of Pediatrics member physicians, HealthyChildren.org offers trustworthy, up-to-the-minute health advice and guidance for parents and caregivers, along with interactive tools and personalized content.

When you register for this webinar, you will begin receiving our monthly HealthyChildren.org parent e-newsletter which offers readers timely tips and great advice about all things parenting. You may unsubscribe at any time.

This webinar is sponsored by GoGo squeeZ.
parent webinar
We are so fortunate to partner with Provision Speech and Language, who just provided screenings for some of our students.  Amy is working on a parent training that will be held here at MCDC.  More details to follow! In the meantime, here are some great tips on communication in the midst of mask wearing.
How to boost your child's communication skills as use of face masks continues

Remember, babies and toddlers learn the most from their family! Families can help with speech and language development and social communication through face time at home with family members who aren't wearing masks. By providing dedicated time to converse with your child without screens or other interruptions—for example, at bath time and dinner time—children should reach their expected milestones.

Regardless of mask use, some children will take longer to reach speech and language milestones—and some may need help meeting them. Speech and language delays and disorders are common in young children, but these are highly treatable with help from a certified speech-language pathologist. If you have concerns about your child's skills, don't delay—seek an evaluation as early as possible. Children can be evaluated for free through their local early intervention program (no referral is necessary). After the evaluation, your child can receive free or low-cost treatment if needed. Children quality for these services based on the degree of their delay (each state has different requirements), not family income.
Tips to better communicate with children while wearing a face mask

Here are some ways that people who wear face masks can help when they interact with your child:

· get the child's attention before talking

· face the child directly and make sure nothing is blocking the child's view

· speak slowly and slightly louder (without shouting)

· ensure a child is using hearing aids or using other hearing devices, if they have been prescribed

· use eyes, hands, body language, and changes in tone of voice to add information to speech

· ask the child if they understood; repeat words and sentences when necessary

· reduce noise and reduce distractions

Have a great September!!



Kelli Wright, Director

From the Board of Directors…!
Fall is in the air! It’s hard to believe it’s September already. Please keep an eye out for more information on the rollout of the BrightWheel app trial coming this month!  Administration has a training scheduled next week and then the teachers will be trained as well.  Robyn C. will be the Board contact for any questions concerning BrightWheel.  We hope that this tool will make your MCDC experience even better!
We have been closely monitoring the COVID Pandemic situation and are working hard to update the center policies. If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out to one of the board members. 
September is our renewal month for the MCDC registration and membership fees.  These are our only two yearly fees.  The registration fee is $35.00 per child and the membership fee is $75.00 per family.  We will also be asking you to fill out an updated information form.  Please check your email for details. 
MCDC Board of Directors
Upcoming Events:

September 3rd=
Baby Shower for Misty H.
September 6th=
Center Closed for Labor Day

September 9th=

Board Meeting

September 9th-10th=
Melissa out of the office

September 14th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

September 16th-17th=
Cecilia out of the office

September 24th=
Kelli in late


Cecilia out of the office

Coming Up in October:
Jessie’s Wedding Shower 1st
Kelli out of the office 4th-8th

Board Meetings 7th & 21st 
Center Closed 11th
Cecilia out of the office 12th-15th
Kelli in late 14th
Preschool Field Trip 20th
Fall Festival 22nd
Melissa out 25th
Kristen’s Baby Shower 29th 
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Welcome to September and hopefully fall temperatures.  We hope to get in more stroller rides and outdoor time.  Please check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate clothes and sizes. 

This month is going to be all about me, counting our fingers, toes, etc…, my family.  If you have no family photos printed please email a few to kelli.l.wright@nasa.gov or cecilia.e.finn@nasa.gov and they can print those out for you.  Last will be apples since fall starts September 22nd.

This pandemic has some people not getting out as much or just tired of doing the same things at home.  Check out www.teisinc.com.  It has week by week activities for infants and toddlers.  Let us know what you think of this site and if you try any of the activities.  Have a great September!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies.  We are having so much fun and each day brings a new horizon of fun and excitement.  The class is evolving into movers and shakers.  Infants are capable of complex and varied learning.  In the first years, the child learns how to move around, communicate, make connections between experience, understand feelings, and cooperate with others because learning this age involves different interrelates areas of development.  The child’s learning process is quite complex.  The learning that an infant accomplishes is holistic because it involves all areas of the child’s development: physical, emotional, social, language, and intellectual.  The various area’s change rapidly and often overlap as the child grows.  An example of an activity that is effective for supporting multiple areas of development is when a 5-month-old child plays with a rattle.  That child is learning about what rattles are and discovering how to grasp and move the rattle using hand eye coordination.  Enjoy all these fun games and know your baby is learning during play.  Our mission statement playing today learning tomorrow supports many theories of play.  Have a great month!
Farmtastic (Creeper A)
Hello from Farmtastic Creeper A!  We have blown right through the month of August and have arrived with a flourish to the month of September.
School has started and we are going to enjoy a month centered on The Circus!  So please don’t forget to read/check those daily sheets because there may be some homework to do. 😊
To all our children who have graduated and moved on, have a great school year and stay safe!  Welcome to those sweet new ones who have joined us! 

We are also so happy to welcome our new Creeper Floater!  She is doing such a great job and the children are quickly becoming attached and comfortable with her.  We are glad to have her at MCDC!
The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,

September is here, it’s time to cheer! Can you believe summer has come and gone so fast??  Time is just flying by this year. 

August was a fun month! We celebrated some special birthdays, watched many of our baby owls hit big milestones such as walking and crawling, and we learned so much about insects! 

This month we are planning for a lot of fun activities about apples! Yum! Also, as the weather cools down we will definitely be getting outside more for wagon rides, playground fun, and hopefully seeing some leaves change colors and start to fall.  

That being said, remember to dress your child in clothes that are school friendly, and you don’t mind getting messy. Also, don’t forget hard bottom shoes! 

 September is going to be a HOOT!
This month we will be learning all about Apples!

Important Dates:

9/3
MCDC Closed for Labor Day

9/13
Happy Birthday V! 
We love you!

Reminders:

1. Label all bottles/personal items with first and last name – including all breast milk bags & diapers/wipes

2. Check your child’s daily sheet for items that they need – like cream, wipes, and diapers.

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy September Toddler A family! We had such a fun month of identifying zoo animals! We are excited to explore all about our five senses this month. We will use the world around us and the changing season for inspiration.  

Be sure and read up on common toddler illnesses and signs to watch for in this month’s article.  

Don’t forget to check their daily sheet for materials and check your child’s cubby for two extra outfits (that fit) of weather appropriate clothes.  Our crazy toddlers love to get messy!  Feel free to donate any books or just a loan for a week! Our toddlers constantly ask us to “read book” multiple times a day.  

We are always practicing our manners, how to share, and how to use our spoons daily. If you have any questions, please let us know! Thank you!
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
What We Will Be Learning
 This year has really flown by!  Here we are already in September.  This month our focus will be on transportation.  We will be learning about planes, trains, and automobiles.  We are very excited about this unit, and we can’t wait to watch the kids learn and grow even more! 

At Home Activity Ideas!
· Have your child play with toy boats during bath time.

· Drive around the Arsenal and count how many helicopters you can find

· READ, READ, READ!  Reading is fundamental in your child's growth and development! 

Reminders:

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of weather appropriate clothes.

· Please be sure to bring a nap mat every Monday and take them home every Friday. 
· Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· September 6th - MCDC will be closed for Labor Day
· September 6th- HAPPY BIRTHDAY MRS.K!!!! We love you!!

Interesting Fact of the Month:
Loving, Authoritative Parents Win

The latest research on parenting finds that the most effective parenting style is authoritative.  An effective authoritative parent shows plenty of love and support but also sets limits, expectations, and follows through with fair consequences for poor behavior.  Children raised under these conditions are more likely to become happy, confident, and sufficient adults capable of succeeding out in the real world.
If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to talk to us.
Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
September Study:
· Shapes

Important Dates:

· 9/6
Closed for Labor Day

· 9/9
Board Meeting

· 9/23
Board Meeting

Favorite Book

· Wombat Stew 

· Would You Be My Friend?

Favorite Song

· Going on a Lion Hunt

Reminders

· Sign in and out-please don’t forget to sign your child in and out every day.  Make sure you sign first and last name, no initials. The signature needs to be legible.

· Potty Training-if your child is potty training please talk to your child’s primary caregiver about their potty schedule.  It is important that everyone is on the same schedule and consistent.

· Water bottle-make sure you bring a water bottle for your child every day.  It also needs to be filled up.

· Family picture-if you have not done so, bring in a family picture for our family tree

Other:

· Explorer A is always busy, and we love being creative.  Often through we do get a little messy.  We have paint smocks to wea when we paint, but sometimes accidents happen.  Please make sure your child is wearing clothes that are ok to get messy.  Thank you for all you do.  Explorer A has some amazing parents.
Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Hello September!

It is going to be a great month beginning a study on self and emotions. 
“Try to keep to the same schedule every day. That means having consistent nap times, mealtimes, and bedtimes as well as times when your toddler is free to just run around and have fun.”

   www.webmd.com/parenting/guide/7-secrets-of-toddler-discipline#1
REMINDERS
· Closed on the 6th

· First/Last name on sign-in sheet

· Please bring in updated family photos.

· Please send in new toothbrushes to start fresh! 

“Children learn as they play.  Most importantly, in play, children learn how to learn.”      
 ~ O. Fred Donaldson
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

What a fun month we had exploring space!  The children really enjoyed studying all about the planets, the stars, the moon, and the astronauts, just to name a few! 😊

For the month of September, our focus will be on sports.  Through the experiences provided, the children will become familiar with sports equipment and clothing.  They will also recognize sports as a form of exercise.

Activities planned to foster sports are:

· Exploring balls used in different sports and classifying them into groups by size, color, and ability to bounce and roll.

· To identify a variety of clothing used in different sports.

Reminders:

· We post a daily newsletter everyday on the parent board outside the door.  The newsletter gives you a brief idea on what we did for the day.

Update:

· We have some very smart little monsters in this class.  They are all doing so well with the class routine, class rules, playing and sharing with one another, and always excited about learning.  We are so proud of them.  If you have any questions or concerns, please let us know.  Thank you!

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Spectacular September is here!  We are excited and ready to learn in Pre-B.  This month we will be studying fall!  We will discover fall colors; food harvested in the fall and learn how the weather changes with a new season beginning.  We have many fun fall activities planned as this season changes this month.  As the month comes to an end, we will start out study on Nocturnal Animals. During September, we will be completing our first conferences for the year.  We ask that you start planning to set up your conference date.  We are closed for Labor Day, September 6th.  The first day of Fall is September 22 and we will celebrate with a special fall snack.  We have a fantastic month planned for Pre-B.  If you have questions or concerns, please let us know.
Parent Reminders:

· Send a light jacket and full water bottle daily

· Check lesson plans and daily notes

· Ensure your child has 2 sets of weather appropriate clothing in cubby

· Please be mindful with clothing, we practice potty independence and are building those self-help skills

· Tennis shoes work best for your child on the playground. Safety First!

Quote of the Month:

“Play gives children a chance to practice what they are learning.” Fred Rogers

Thank you for your cooperation and support!

Article: Toilet Training for Parents 

www.kidshealth.org 

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

       Welcome to the Happy Hoppers Classroom (PreKA)! The children have had a few weeks to get 

familiar with the classroom and us (their new teachers). They are learning the routine and the classroom rules. Now it is time to start our curriculum for the year! We are excited to help prepare them for kindergarten. We can only do so if the classroom environment is conducive for learning. That means each child following the rules and doing what is expected of her/him as best they can.

We go over the rules daily. We will send a copy of these to each household for reinforcement of what

is being done in the classroom.

       September is an exciting month for children and teachers! It’s a month of changes- new beginnings, new surroundings, new experiences, new skills, new challenges, and new expectations.

As we begin our lessons, our goal is that your child will explore the world of learning and develop new basic skills and expand on the skills they already have.

       We will start learning the alphabet, numbers, colors, and shapes. We will also assign each child a Show and Tell day. They may bring only one small item that begins with the letter of the week. We will have a list that shows your child’s day and we will send a copy home as a reminder.

       Appropriate behavior is KEY for learning. We use progress reports that reflect our reward system (golden sticks). Previously the children were earning 5 sticks by the end of the day in order to receive a reward. Starting this month they must earn 10. A list of the rewards is posted in the classroom. Each child will have a progress report that has been checked by their primary caregiver in their folder above their cubby at the end of the day. Parents are to read and sign these reports daily and place back in the folder. They can be taken home on Fridays.

         We will begin counting the number of days in PreKA this month. When we get to 💯, we will celebrate! This occurs in January.

          You are invited to become involved in the classroom in any way you can. If you have items or experiences that relate to any of our themes, please share them with us.

           Some areas we continue to work on are: working and playing together, listening and following directions, good citizenship, manners and showing respect for friends, teachers and classroom materials. It is helpful when parents take time to discuss each school day with their child. Ask open ended questions and offer positive feedback. Your constant interest will play an important part in your child’s learning experiences and success.

           The following skills are being worked on in the classroom: recognizing and writing first and last names, age/birthdates, address, phone numbers ( the one you want your child to learn in case of an emergency), using scissors, glue and clear tape.

           This month’s theme is: All About Me!

            We are glad to have your child in our class and we look forward to having a great year.
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